
813 West Myrtle Street 

Stillwater, MN 55082 

phone: 651.439.1880 

email:  firstumc@msn.com 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

We’re on the web! 

www.fumcstillwater.org 

Pastors:  Marty Raths & Donna Buell 

Music Director:  Becca Bellman 

Youth Director:  Abigail Ozanne 

Office Manager: Monica Basaker 

 

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

PERMIT NO. 132 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

STILLWATER, MN 55082 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Jan. 2 Anita Carter, Mary Harcey;  Jan. 4 Ellen Campbell, Angie Deaton, Brett 

Keller, Alan Schakel;  Jan. 7  Jacki Butterfield, Jenny Heaton, Sabrina Myrah; Jan. 

8 Joe Haines, Sarah Joyal;  Jan. 10 Angie Robson;  Jan. 11 Myrtle Potter;  Jan. 12 

Don Bishop, Joe Hibberd;  Jan. 16 David Funck; Jan. 17 Jackson Wright;  Jan. 20 

Benjamin Tabios;  Jan. 21 Doreen Miller, Kathleen Ramsay;  Jan. 24 Lorraine 

Weber;  Jan. 26 Diane Petterson;  Jan. 27 Allison Hibberd, Ernie Jones;  Jan. 28 

Louise Fuller, Taylor Tabios;  Jan. 29 Parker Tabios, Helen Torelle;  Jan. 30 Alan 

Salmela. 

 

JANUARY 2016 

   “...we will 

explore the 
many ways in 
which God is 
made known to 
us in the person 
of Jesus Christ; 
in his baptism, 
the calling of his 
disciples, and 
through the 

stories...” 

 

 

From the Pastors… 

 

We want to begin by offering words of thanks to all who helped to make our 

celebrations of Advent and Christmas so special this year. Thanks to our Martha 

Group and the Worship Committee for setting the stage for a lovely celebration. 

Thanks to our musicians Kathy Hartman, Becca Bellman and all our ringers, singers, 

instrumentalists, and carolers for helping us to sing the songs of Christmas!  Thanks 

to Vicki Anderson and all who contributed to our Advent Devotion Booklet and to 

our children and youth who have helped to light our Advent Candles. Thanks to 

the Mission Committee for helping us to share the gift of love with our neighbors at 

Lily Lake Elementary School and Spirit River Community United Methodist Church 

in Isanti.  And thanks to all of you for celebrating this joyous Christmas season with 

us.  
January 3rd is Epiphany Sunday, and during worship we will celebrate 

communion and remember the wise magi who came from the east to visit the 

Christ Child.  Through the weeks that follow, we will explore the many ways in 

which God is made known to us in the person of Jesus Christ; in his baptism, the 

calling of his disciples, and through the stories of his earliest teachings, miracles, and 

healings.   

On January 7th we are leaving for our journey to the east. We are so excited 

about our trip to China to spend time with our son Nate and his friend Des.  We 

are grateful to those who will be leading worship and preaching while we are gone:  

retired pastor Penny Eberhart on January 10th, lay speakers Charlie and Sharry 

Swann on January 17th, and our youth director Abigail Ozanne on January 24th.  

Also, Abigail and retired pastor Emil Eberhart will provide pastoral care and 

coverage while we are gone.  We are grateful to each of them for this, and we trust 

that you will be held in good hands and hearts while we are gone.     

We look forward to sharing with you about our trip when we return.  And, 

before we know it, we will be entering the season of Lent, and we will be starting 

to move forward in implementing our framework for the future: helping us to grow 

in our love of God, in our love of neighbors near and far, and in our stewardship of 

all that God has entrusted to our care. 

 

Growing in Love of God and Neighbor, 

 

Pastors Marty and Donna 

 

 
  



Cultivate the Practice of Praying for Others 

 

Prayer is not a substitute for action; 

it is an action for which there is no substitute. 

                                  ~ Jane Edwards 

 

As we enter a new year, let us resolve to cultivate the practice of lifting others before God in prayer. 

Below is a suggestion about how you might “order” your prayers each week. 

 
 

A Weekly Guide to Prayer for Others 

S  M  T  W  T  F  S  

  
Pray for 
our church: 
its people, 
its life, 
and 

its ministry 

  
Pray for the 
places you 
spend your 
week days:  
home, 
work, 
school... 

  
Pray for our 
neighborhood, 
community, 
nation, 
and 
world 

  

  
Pray for 
individual 
people who 
come to 
your mind 
and heart 

  
Pray for 
issues and 
concerns that 
come to 
your mind 
and heart 

  

  
Pray for 
your family 
and others 
who are 
dear to you 

  
Pray for those 
things which 
bring joy, 
balance, 
and love 
to your life 

We invite you and your family to use this as a guide for your prayers throughout the month. 

Place this guide by your bedside, with your bible or daily devotional, tape it to your mirror or refrigerator, or place it 

on your family table, someplace where it will remind you to pray. 

 

Sunday Adult Class 

Jesus’ Parables 

In his teachings about the Kingdom of God Jesus used a very distinctive form of teaching:  the parable.  

During the Season of Epiphany, which is the season in which we focus on Jesus’ public ministry, we will be 

studying some of Jesus’ parables in our adult class. 

 

January 3                  What Is a Parable? 
 

January 10        The Parable of the Sower 
 

January 17         Mission Trip Interlude 

During this class, Lizzie Bellman will share with us about her recent mission trip to New Orleans 

 

January 24    The Parable of the Prodigal Son 
 

January 31      A Modern Parable - Christmas Moccasins 

Ray Buckley is Director of Native American Ministries for our United Methodist Church.  He has written 
several books drawing on the storytelling traditions of his Native American heritage, including one entitled 

Christmas Moccasins. 

 

February 7    The Parable of the Laborers in the Vineyard 

 

L IFE IN THE CHURCH 

YOUTH NEWS 

 

Spend one Sunday morning 

meeting, greeting, and 

teaching the children in our 

church family. 

There are five Sunday School 

units to be taught this spring: 

the story of the Ten Lepers, the  

Good Samaritan, Paul, Easter People, and 

Pentecost.  Choose a story, the mode you are 

most comfortable with - science, computer, 

art, cooking, games, video, or storytelling, and 

sign up to teach one Sunday.  The curriculum 

gives you several ideas and activities to choose 

from. 
What a great way to get to know the children 

on a first name basis!  Questions? Speak with  

Patsy Bellman or Konnie Helwig. 

 

SCRIP PROGRAM 

KID’ S CLUB 

 

 First UMC Scrip - Summary 

for 2015. Proceeds from the Scrip Program added 

$2,190.22 to the church General Fund in 2015. 

Thank you to Scrip patrons for dedicating a 
percentage of your expenditures to 

benefit First UMC. All proceeds from 

scrip card sales are directed to First 

UMC operating expenses and programs. 

If you haven't purchased scrip 

previously, give it a try in 2016!  First 

UMC Scrip doesn't cost, it pays! Scrip 

cards can be ordered in the Fellowship Hall following 

worship every Sunday. 

Join us on CǊƛŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нф-ол ŀǘ тǇƳ for a lock-in at 
the church. We will hang out, play games, talk about 
things we wonder about faith, and eat breakfast 
together in the morning. Bring a friend! Cost is $5 per 
person. Permission slips on the youth 
room door. 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Would you like to be a part of our church’s 

email prayer chain? 

One of the ways that we promise to support our 

church as members is through our prayers.  Every 

week Ellen Campbell from our congregation sends 

out an email with joys to celebrate and people and 

circumstances to hold in prayer. We are grateful to 

Ellen for her willingness to oversee this ministry of 

care among us, and if you would like to be a part of 

our church’s email prayer chain, please let us know in 

the church office 

  More 

Join us for kid’s Club this month on 

January 20th 6:15-7:15 pm in the 

Sunday School gathering room. We will have games, 

crafts and maybe some dancin’. Bring your friends! 

The Grief Support Group will meet January 5th 

at 11:00 am. Please join us  

 YOGA 2016 Shelly Carter had been practicing yoga 

for 8 years, benefiting her life physically, mentally, and 

spiritually. This gentle class is predominantly 

practiced while seated in a chair. This is open to 

anyone looking to expand flexibility, build strength 

and enhance personal awareness. Please wear 

comfortable clothes and bring a water bottle with 

you. January 11th and 25th, February 8th and 

22nd at 10:00 am. Suggested $10.00 donation with 

half going to the church.  



L IFE IN THE CHURCH 

OFFICE NOTES 

Office Hours: 
Monday through Thursday 9:00 am to 3:00 

pm.  Friday 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. Phone 651-

439-1880. 

 

Article Requirements: 
   Please help the church save the 

environment and money, by keeping 

your articles to 100 words or less. 

   The February newsletter deadline 

is Friday, January 15th. 

Have you ever wondered what it takes to operate the sound system at our church?  If so, please come to 

one of the informational meetings being held this month.  You will have the opportunity push some buttons, 

turn some knobs, and slide some sliders.  You will be simply amazed at 

how easy it to operate the sound system at our church.   

  

     Sound System Informational Meetings: 

     Thursday, January 5 at 7:00 pm  

     Tuesday, January 12 at 7:00 pm 

  

If after these meeting, you can decide if you would like to become part 

of the team that runs the sound system for Funeral and Sunday 

Morning Worship Service.  If you elect to the team, additional training will be provided.  For further 

information contact Bruce Clark 651.439.8518.  

 
Claiming Items Stored in Our Church Garage 

After a recent inspection of our church garage, our Trustees found several items that do not belong to the 

church, so they are planning on organizing the garage and removing all unclaimed items. If you have items in 

storage in the garage, please claim them by February 1st by talking to Pastor Donna or Marty, or to any of 

our Trustees, Jackie Marshall, Tom Ash, Ted Gilbert, John Burtzlaff, Brandon Smith, Mike Haraldson, or 

Bonnie Haines.  Thank you.  

 

Spring Rummage Sale 

In April our church has an annual rummage sale, and we appreciate all the donations we receive from the 

congregation. We will begin collecting items for this year’s sale after March 1st.  If you would like to store 

items at the church after the 1st, please speak with Janna Meline, Pastor Donna or Marty, or any member of 

our Trustees (see article above). 

Note that we will not be accepting donations of electronics, appliances, exercise equipment, or any recalled 

items.  But antiques, household items, toys, furniture, sporting goods, craft supplies, sewing fabrics, books, 

CDs, DVDs, and gently used clothing and shoes would be much appreciated.  Thank you.   

 

    Be careful when leaving the church parking lot 

A safety concern was raised at our recent church conference. It can be difficult and potentially dangerous to 

leave the church parking lot and then to turn from William Street onto Myrtle Street. We are exploring 

some possible longer-term ways to address this safety concern, but in the meantime we do want to 

encourage everyone to be especially careful when leaving the church and, if you are able, to take an alternate 

route that avoids having to make that turn from William Street onto Myrtle Street. 

 

 

 WOMEN’S MINISTRIES 

UNITED METHODIST MEN (UMM) 

The UMM will meet for breakfast at the Lowell 

Inn on Saturday, January 9th, at 8:00 am.  

All men of the church are invited. 

The Winners Circle It is a tradition for the 

Winners Circle’s January meeting to go out to 

lunch and this year we are going to Mama Maria’s 

on January 7th at 11:45 am. Carpool from 

church at 11:15.  We invite ALL women of the 

Church to this lunch! RSVP by Jan 4th to Randi 

439-6312 or Edda 439-7598. 

The Ada/Ruth Circle will meet at the church 

on Thursday, January 7th at 9:30 am. 

My heartfelt thanks to my church family for all 

your loving support through my mastectomies and 

partial hysterectomy.  Your prayers calmed me and 

aided my healing, your visits uplifted me, your many 

cards gave me more comfort than the pillows I was 

snuggled with, and the box of wrapped goodies brought 

me many joyful moments while 

cooped up.  Thank you for being such 

a blessing to me.  Peace and love, 

Lisa Bevens 

THANK YOU 

Please join UMW Thursday, Jan 21st, 2016, 

at 10:00 am in Fellowship Hall, for a program 

about the Beatitudes, entitled "Growing in 

Blessedness". We will have a guest speaker from 

the conference who will also update us regarding 

UMW district, state and national events and also 

about UMW areas of activism. Of course we will 

have delicious refreshments!  If you need a ride 

or childcare contact  Sue Hibberd 651-439-4672 

by Jan 19th. Everyone is welcome. 

New Beginnings Circle will meet Monday, 

January 18th at 1:00 pm at the church. 

A huge thank you to Dwayne 

Nelson for welding the basketball 

hoop back together and then painting it red to match 

the rest of it! It has been broken for a long time and 

the youth have missed it. Harcey’s grandson suggested 

he  get it fixed and Dennis asked Dwayne. Way to go!! 

We want to thank all the carolers for coming to our 

apartment! It was wonderful! I only wished I had punch 

to go with those cookies! Have a blessed Christmas, 

Love, Arnie and Carol (Johnson) 

I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to 

everyone who sent me get well cards, delicious meals 

and love while I was recovering. In 

November, I had a pace maker put in 

at Regions and I’m doing good ~ Pat 

Grogan. 

 

Thank you to all who contributed 

to the music fund and Church beautification. The 

money collected will be used throughout the year for 

our choir music and work around our building. 

Thanks for sharing the Christmas 

spirit! 

As a Mission Committee we want to 

thank everyone in our congregation who 

contributed so generously to our special 

Christmas projects this year: the Lily Lake School 

and the Spirit River United Methodist Church. We 

received $1135 worth of gift cards, monetary gifts 

of $170, and many gift items for all ages. May these 

gifts be a blessing to all who received them this 

Christmas Season. 

The Monthly Mixers will begin in January with 

a fun trip to The Phipps in Hudson.  On 

Saturday, January 23, at 7:30 pm.The Barley 

Jacks with Brian Wicklund will be featured. They 

are a dynamic blend of original bluegrass, Celtic 

and roots played with acrobatic skill and soul. 

Tickets are $26.00 and money is due at the time 

of sign-up.  Diane Jackson will be collecting the 

money or it can be turned into the office.  

Twenty one tickets have been purchased. For 

those who would like to eat at Pier 500 ahead of 

the concert, please sign up at the Information 

Center.  Carpooling will be available.  



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 NEW YEARS DAY  

Office Closed 

2 

 

3  

  8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship/Communion 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

4 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

5 

 9:15 am Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Work Team  

11:00 am Grief Group 

1:00 pm UMW Planning Com  

6:30 pm Centering Prayer 

 

6 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:00 pm Confirmation 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 pm Open Circle rehearsal 

7:30 pm Chancel Choir 

7 

9:30 am Ada/Ruth 

11:15 am Winners Circle, 

lunch at Mama Marias at 

11:45 am 

8 

 

 

9 

8:00 am Men’s Breakfast at 

Lowell Inn 

10 

  8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship/Open Circle 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

11 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Yoga 

12   

 9:15 am Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Work Team 

 6:30 pm Centering Prayer 

 

 

13 

10:00 am Prayer Shawl Group 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:00 pm Confirmation 

6:15 pm Adult Ed Class 

6:15 pm Rivertown Ringers rehearsal 

7:00 pm Chancel Choir 

14 

 

 

15  Feb. Newsletter 

deadline 

 

10:00 am Quilters 

16 

 

17 

  8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

 

18 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

1:00 pm New 

Beginnings  

 

19 

 9:15 am Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Work Team 

10:30 am Boutwells Coffee 

Group 

6:15 pm Trustees Meeting  

6:30 pm Centering Prayer 

20  

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed 

6:15 pm Kid’s Club 

6:15 pm Rivertown Ringers rehearsal 

7:00 pm Chancel Choir rehearsal 

21 

10:00 am UMW Gathering 

22 

 

23 

    

24 & 31 

  8:45 am Sunday School-all ages 

10:00 am Worship 

11:00 am Fellowship Time 

  

 

 

25 

9:00 am T.O.P.S. 

10:00 am Yoga 

26 

 9:15 am Tuesday Bible Study 

10:00 am Martha’s Work Team 

 6:30 pm Centering Prayer 

 

 27 

9:00 am February Newsletter mailed 

10:00 am Prayer Shawl Group 

5:30 pm Fellowship Dinner 

6:15 pm Adult Ed 

6:15 pm Rivertown Ringers rehearsal 

7:30 pm Chancel Choir rehearsal 

28 

 

29 

7:00 pm Youth lock-in starts 

30 

 

9:00 am Youth lock-in ends 

JANUARY 2016 
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